

GENERAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 21, 2021

Meeting called to order by President Dean Lewellen.

Quorum present. Both board and members. Pete Mahke excused.

Thank you to Alan McCorkle of Western Bank for snacks.

Motion made by Rich Masak, seconded by Dean Lewellen to accept secretary's minutes from May 18, 2021 meeting. Motion passed.

Ron Rada and Suzanne Jones presented Treasurers Reports.

NEW BUSINESS

Motion made by Ed Zacko, seconded by Jim Jones, to purchase a replacement 2-post lift. Ballots given out when you signed in. Ballots will be counted and announced at end of meeting. RESULTS: Ballots counted by Alan McCorkle and Tom Jones. Final count 76 for, zero against.

Randy Robinson donation of a Willys-Knight automobile. Automobile to be sold.

Nominating committee consists of Mike McGuire and Steve Moyher. All members of present board will continue on with exception of secretary. Slate will be formally announced at October meeting with vote at November meeting.

Paul Nordmeyer stated there are presently 574 members. 70 plus members attending today's meeting.

Craig Landers reported trainings for monitor, safety & lift, and paint shop to be scheduled.

Dean Lewellen gave update on ARC Angels.

Gary Masak gave update on Car Show. Car show to be held February 12, 2022. Meetings have been scheduled for October 12 & 26, November 2, 16,23 & 30, December 7, 14 & 21 at the Sage Room, Beardsley Rec Center at 7:30 a.m. **Volunteers needed**. Sign up sheets in back. Need includes 80 members to be judges. This includes head judge as Wayne is retiring.

Update on Zane Childress. Zane is our Make A Wish young man. He is back at Mayo Clinic.

OLD BUSINESS

ARC has matched the Don & Anna Scheidt \$10,000 challenge. Thank you Don and Anna for your support of ARC and to all members who donated. Total raised: \$21,908.

Dream Car Raffle: Tickets still being sold. The good news is we have sold enough tickets to cover cost of car!

Upcoming events:

Barleen's trip on December 4, 2021. Event is sold out. Payment is due now. Please give money to Marilyn Kloha.

Men's breakfast on Mondays at 7:00 a.m. at Memo's.

LARC breakfast scheduled on the 3rd Thursday of the month also at Memo's. Next breakfast is October 21, 2021.

Joyce Rada will be retiring Friday September 24, 2021 at 11:00 a.m. Please join us in a pizza party farewell.

Prescott Vette Show – it was decided not to participate.

Next board meeting: October 14, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. at Camino Del Sol's Gathering Room. All are welcome.

Jackie Meyer spoke about walk for the Alzheimer's Association. We will be walking at the walking track next to the ARC building. Walk will take place October 16, 2021 between 9 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 100% of donations will go to the Association.

Bob Janis spoke of the Trunk or Treat event at Riverview Elementary School. Event will take place on October 29, 2021 from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. Sign up sheet in back or contact Bob if you are interested. Candy to be supplied by ARC and the school.

Motors on Wheels for NW Connect. To be held at Beardsley Center on October 30, 2021 from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. A donation of \$ 10.00 for show vehicles. Cars will be judged.

Tom Jones and Ray Peterson spoke that plans are under way to celebrate our club's 10th anniversary. Stay tuned for more information.

Sun Dome Plaza will be holding a farmer's market on November 10, 2021. They have asked if we can get 30 vehicles for show. They give \$10 for each vehicle that participates. Sign up today!

On Saturday December 4, 2021 the 10th Annual John S. Chaney Memorial Rock Around the Block will be held.

Gary Masak also spoke about plans to hold the Cactus Derby on February 26 & 27, 2022. This will be a mini great race. All vehicles eligible, training provided and entry fee is \$100.

It was announced that Herb Clark will be the Grand Marshall for the Car Show.

Next general meeting will be October 19, 2021 in the Social Hall.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.